MAY 16,1983

The May 16,1983 Haymarket Town Council meeting began at 8 p.m. with

five members of Council present. Councilman James Gossom was uvnable to
attend. After the prayer and pledge of allegiance, minutes of the April
meeting were reed and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance
of $19, 900.22 in the General Account and $1, 335.60 in Revenue Sharing at
the end of April.

In Committee Reports; Councilwoman Lois Crewdson reported that she had
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The problem of tractor-trailer trucks being parked on the Paxton property
was discussed. Town Attorney Turner Smith told Council if the trucks are
parked on an owner's property zoned business, thev could not be made to
move them, however if they are housed in Town on a regular basis, perhaps
taxe; can be collected. Dennis Vyre was asked to do a further check on
them

In new business, Lisa Bailey appeared before Council asking for a raise
of from $15 to $20 a week for her yard work at Town Hall. Councilman
Sam Crouch made a motion that her salary be raised, seconded by Council-
man Hugh Orndoff and approved.

Dennis Wyre asked if the Town would sponsor the Town picnic on July 16,
from noon to 5 p.m. at the Gainesville School. This would mean paying
the insurance for the day. Councilwoman Bean made a motion that this be
done, secondéd Dby Anne Smith and approved. 5

Mr. Orndoff received a building permit for a 12x 20 extension to the body. -
shop on his property. This was voted on=and approved.

A letter of Resicnation was read from Officer Beryl Cline. Councilwoman
Anne Smith made a motion that it be accepted with regret. Crewdson
sceonded it and it was approved.

At this point, Anne Smith made a motion at 8;50 p.m. to go into Executive
Session under Section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia. Then at 9;15 p.m.
Miss Smith made a motion that they go back into regular session, both

of these actions were seconded by lMrs Crewdson.

In regular session, i1t was announced that Don Fasick would remain with the
Police Dept. and no other police officer would be hired. This was to be
on a trial basis for awhile.

With no further business, the May meeting adjourned at 9;20 p.m.
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